Kendra Kloster

Erom: bruce@donabel biz on behalf of Bruce Abel [bruce@donabel biz]
Sent: Tuesday, January 25, 2011 10:07 AM

To: Kendra Kloster

Subject: HB-7/8B17

Dear Representatives Munoz and Kerttula and Senator Egan:

I would like express my support and encourage you to pass HB 7 and SB 17 banning synthetic
mariiuana and the chemical substances that lace these "Herbal Incense”. These substances
should not be sold to anyone for any reason. The sale of such material should be designated a
criminal act with penalties severe enough to discourage their sale and distribution,

As an employer with strict drug use policies the legal sale of synthetic narcotics creates
untold liability. I think it is safe to say that if my fully loaded boom truck is in an
accident with your loved ones and the driver has been enjoying "Herbal Incense” prior to the
accident you won't be satisfied with a defense that the product was sold over the counter by
a local business and is legal. Dead is dead. Legalizing these materials creates a liability
nightmare for employers, school sports programs and endangers the public.

Alaska has more than its share of substance abuse problems so lets jein with other states
that have already passed legislation of this particular poison from being so readily
available on store shelves.

Sincerely,

Bruce Abel
President/CEQ

Don Abel Bilding Supply
9999 Glacier Highway
Juneau, AK. 99861



